Town of Arlington Transportation Advisory Committee

Minutes of 7/9/08, 8:55 pm to 10:20 pm, Town Hall Annex, Second Floor Conf. Room Minutes submitted by Laura Wiener, corrected 8/13/08.

Note: Meeting was delayed to allow attendance at the MAPC presentation on MetroFuture

Members and Associates Present: Elisabeth Carr-Jones, Paul Conroy, John Lentz, Jeff Maxtutis, Howard Muise, Mike Rademacher, Scott Smith, Ed Starr, Laura Wiener Non-members Present: none

1. Administration.

Meeting minutes of 6/18/08 approved unanimously.

Correspondence received was reviewed.

Mike reported that the handicap ramp in front of Sunrise Assisted Living will be installed.

- 2. <u>Schedule for TAC recommendations to Board of Selectmen.</u> Reviewed and approved.
- 3. <u>Stratton School Phase 1B Recommendations</u>. Approved unanimously, with the following changes to written Recommendation:
 - a. Ronald Road crosswalk will be done if funds allow.
 - b. Crosswalk across Dickson at Christine, move to Phase 2, after sidewalk installed on Dickson.
- 4. Peirce Phase 1A Recommendations to Selectmen. Voted unanimously.
 - a. Extend School Zone
 - b. Install school drop-off and parking restriction signs at both drop-off areas.
- Demand Management Update. Memo summarizing activities is going to Selectmen.
 Laura reported on recent meetings with ACC and ISB (tenants at Parmenter School).
 Meetings with staff to promote commuting alternatives to driving alone planned for last week of August.
- 6. <u>Thermoplastic Crosswalk Planning.</u> Mike will develop prioritized list and email to TAC members for feedback.
- Mass. Ave. Corridor Update. Construction money was placed on TIP for FY 2010.
 Design money still has not been released, but looks promising now that construction money is also on the TIP.
- 8. Meeting adjourned at 10:20 pm.

Handouts:

Ed's Meeting Package: Agenda, 7/9/08; Memo from Marie Krepelka to Ed Starr, "Request for Pedestrian Light at Keefe Funeral Home", dated June 19, 2008; Email from Brian Greeley, "Pedestrian Light at Medford Street Crosswalk"; Email from Gordon Jamieson, "Bike Trail", dated July 3, 2008; Email from Gordon Jamieson, "Ped crossing signs", dated July 3, 2008; "Active/Planned TAC Projects and Working Groups", dated 7/9/08; "Project Status", 7/9/08; "Scheduled meeting dates of Board [of Selectmen]" Minutes of 6/18/08